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	Thanksgiving Warm Wishes 
On this Thanksgiving, I wish you and your family a happy, healthy and safe holiday along with all of the good things that this day can bring. Have a safe and joyful holiday!

Results of Management Audit Services Peer Review
Management Audit recently completed a successful external quality assurance review (peer review) for the three-year period ending June 30, 2011. I am pleased to report that the Association of Local Government Auditors (ALGA) Peer Review Team concluded that our Management Audit fully complies with Institute of Internal Auditors (Red Book) and with Comptroller General of the United States (Yellow book) standards and practices. This designation is quite an honor as only a handful of local government audit organizations across the country have successfully completed a dual standards peer review. Yellow book standards require audit organizations to have an external peer review every three years. Although Red book standards only require that an external peer review be completed every five years, we choose to combine them into a “dual standards review” every three years for efficiency, effectiveness, and cost savings. The peer review team, comprised of highly qualified audit professionals from various parts of the country, certified that they are free from personal, external and organizational impairments to independence. They evaluated our Management Audit’s quality control system, our audit and consulting engagements process, staff qualifications, development and training, as well as the audit follow-up process. The peer review team offered some suggestions that will strengthen our Management Audit’s policies and procedures, and will further improve our internal quality control system. Management Audit has already implemented most of the suggestions and will request its next peer review in 2014.
Metro ExpressLanes Construction Notices
As part of the Los Angeles County Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program (Metro ExpressLanes) along the I-110 and I-10 freeways, the Contractor is continuing with the installation of conduit as a means of providing power at numerous locations. This work must be performed in order to place the conduit underground. Upon completion of the installation of the conduits, trenches will be back filled, and returned to pre-existing conditions. 
Work on the four locations listed below is scheduled to begin on Monday, November 28, 2011 and will take place in the city of El Monte. 
· 10641 Asher Street, El Monte
· 11610 Valley Boulevard, El Monte
· 12008 Exline Street, El Monte
· 9880 Flair Drive, El Monte
Please click here to view the construction notices.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/111123_El_Monte_Construction_ExpressLanes.pdf
Expo Line: Train Testing Update
Train testing will take place between Flower Street and 23rd Street and on Jefferson Boulevard and La Cienega Boulevard on Monday through Sunday, between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 12:00 a.m.

Testing schedules are dynamic and regular notices will be issues to keep you informed of the dates, times and frequency of movement through the community. To view the complete notice, click here.
http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/11/112311-Train-Testing-Update-ENG-and-SPAN-Pkg.pdf
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